# Bishop Bridgeman CE Primary School

# **Newsletter**

Friday, 2nd October 2020





Thank you to all those families that supported the non-uniform day for a contribution of £1.00 towards the Macmillan charity.

We are still counting the money coming in—so far we have raised:

# £275.00

This includes £10.20 which Zahra and Unati raised by selling book marks. Well done girls!

#### **Absences—Covid 19**

We are encouraging all parents to contact the NHS Advice Line 111 if you suspect either you or someone in your family has any of the Covid 19 symptoms.

Anyone who develops symptoms of Covid 19, or someone in their household develops symptoms, should immediately self-isolate.

They should not attend school and should follow the steps below.

- Inform school by telephone
- The person with symptoms should isolate for 10 days starting from the first day of their symptoms. The rest of their household should isolate for 14 days.

### For all other absences

If your child is off school for any other reason, then you should telephone school before 9.30 am. If you do not ring before this time you can expect a telephone call from school to ask why your child is not at school. You may be asked to provide a medical note for any persistent non attendance.

#### **Birthday Celebrations**

Due to the Covid19 restrictions sadly, we can no longer allow the children to bring chocolates into school to distribute to the staff. However, if you would like to donate a book to our school library—your child's name will be written in the front of the book—a lasting donation.

Alternatively, you child can bring in individually wrapped sweets to hand around to other members of his/her class.

#### **Breakfast Club**

The breakfast club starts at 8.30 am. No one will be admitted into the breakfast club after 8.40 am. Unfortunately, we have to restrict the club to working parents only and we need proof from your employer in all cases.

The cost is still 20p per day or £1.00 per week.

Nursery children only start at 8.30 am—all other children should be arriving no earlier than 8.40 am. This is to ensure that there is not a queue outside school.

# Dinners and Packed Lunches

There have been a number of instances this week when children who normally have a school lunch have brought in a packed lunch.

If you child does want to change from a school meal to a packed lunch you must inform the office, preferably in writing and give at least one weeks notice as the food is ordered in advance.

If you fail to give the school sufficient notice then unfortunately, you will still be liable to pay for any meals that have been ordered on your behalf.



# Flu Immunisations

Letters offering immunisations against the flu by Intra-Health in partnership with the DfE have been sent out this week for children in Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6.

This is the usual flu vaccination that is offered every year around this time and it is **not** related to Covid 19.

The forms need to be returned to school by 23rd October 2020.

# STARS OF THE WEEK

Zahra	R1	for a fantastic reading session!
Fatima	R2	for using super vocabulary when sharing a book.
Caleb	L1	for super effort in Music and joining in with all our new songs.
Lana	L2	for an excellent description of the Tiger in The Tiger Who Came to Tea, most of it was independent writing and sat on the correct lines in her book.
Ayla	L3	for wonderful manners and behaviour on our school trip!
Fizza	L4	for making a great start back and trying really hard with her phonics and maths.
Charlie	<b>M</b> 1	for writing a descriptive diary!
Zayan	M2	for putting lots of effort into everything he has done this week
Ashley	М3	for great work in geography.
Khadeejah	M4	for an amazing letter
Hasan	U1	always being enthusiastic and participating in class.
Ryan	U2	for working hard to improve his spellings.
Marcel	U3	for working hard and having a great knowledge of the world.
Zainab	U4	Working hard in all subjects, taking care of her presentation

Here are some photographs from the trip to Rivington by Year 1 on Tuesday. The children visited the terraced gardens and listened to a talk on Lord Leverhulme who built the house and gardens at Rivington.











